
	St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Check-In Meeting

	Date:
June 6, 2021


Presiding:  Fr. David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
11:49 a.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Claudia Griffis, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Pat Leslie (treasurer), Ed Reames, Sheila Meredith, Evelyn Reierson, Beth Vickers, Fr.  Craig Dolack
Absent: Cam Mathis


	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. with prayer. 

	Agenda Items
	Yard Work – Outstanding tasks are still pending.  A regular yard service will be engaged.
St. Thomas Savannah Bananas night is July 2, 2021.  St. George’s has been invited to be part of this group.  It is a Thursday night.  Service plans for that night are pending.  A link to order tickets will be published.  

Cam Mathis is at family camp at Honey Creek today and will return to Savannah this afternoon.

Fr. David leaves today for a week at the family farm.  Mary Margaret will have her scoliosis check-up at this time.  Prayers lifted up for safe travels and a good medical report.  

There are about 6 or 7 new family groups attending St. George’s.  That is very good.  Fr. David will reach out to others who we have not seen in a while to let them know about activities upcoming, such as the bar-b-que.  

Communion – Have we have any feedback from the process we are using right now?  Some instinct and some do not.  It is all well received.  

Thursday services have been a little slim recently in-person.  We can have more, but the current practice will continue throughout the year with reassessment for the coming year.  The online book study service is successful.  We will evaluate whether or not we will move to an in-person format.  
Sprinkler system - This will be discussed at the meeting on the 20th.  At this point we are waiting to turn it on to see if there are any leaks.  Results will be reported at the 20th meeting.



